
 
 
 
 
YEARLY REPORT FROM THE CHARLOTTE DISTRICT LAY COUNCIL 

FOR CONFERENCE YEAR 2021-2022 
 

Sunday, May 1, 2022 
 
 

The Charlotte District Lay Council submits the following report for Conference Year 2021-2022: 
 
The Charlotte District maintained a vital connection among its members this year, holding a 
successful Mother of the Year Celebration on Sunday, October 17, 2021, at East Stonewall 
A.M.E. Zion Church which highlighted several ladies from its churches. 
 
The first place winner was Mrs. Barbara Blair, a member of Greater Gethsemane A.M.E. Zion 
Church, pastored by Reverend Dr. David A. Williams. Mrs. Frances Hunter, of Clinton Chapel 
A.M.E. Zion Church, pastored by Reverend Dr. Ralph Williamson, was awarded second place. 
And, the third place winner was Ms. Jacqueline Grier of Jonesville A.M.E. Zion Church, 
pastored by Reverend David M. Gadsden.  
 
Then, on Saturday, March 19, 2022, the Charlotte District closed out our Membership Drive. 
 
Additionally, we will celebrate each church’s Person of the Year on Saturday,  
May 14, 2022. 
 
And, lastly, we are preparing for members of our District to be in attendance at the Albert Stout 
Memorial Scholarship Luncheon in Greensboro, on Thursday, June 9, 2022.  
 
Humbly submitted, 
 
 
 
Willie L. Bratcher, President, Charlotte District Lay Council 
Valerie Kornegay, District Secretary 
Reverend Dr. Andrew B. Smoke, Presiding Elder, Charlotte District 


